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Dear Fellow Citizens of Our' Heavenly Home,

Thank you for reading our letters and for
your’ prayers. The Lord is still at work, and we sincerely want to be part of that. No doubt
with the news about Venezuelq, there is a lot involving the department of Cesar and the
city of Valledupar.

An Answer to Prayer

After many years of prayer, Bro. Simeon's second son (Isaac) accept-
ed the Lord as Savior and was baptized in believer's baptism. It was a great joy for his
mother and the rest of his family as well as all the Church.

Evangelism & Discipleship

After arriving in July, Abraham and his wife have been evan-
gelizing and discipling new believers. Several have believed and were baptized. Now,
most people attending are new believers. We have taught them the fundamental doctrines
of the faith. Since costs are up and giving down, | will be teaching about giving and stew-
ardship as the time comes to turn the work over and we will be preparing to leave
Valledupar.

A Fiery Trial

Less than a week ago as | write this, Bro. Abraham's brother was killed instant-
ly in a motorcycle accident in the state of Washington. Bro. Abraham and his wife decided
to stay here instead of going to Mexico to be with his family. His mother had airline tickets
and was planning to spend a few weeks with them here in Valledupar. Please pray for
them as they await the body and have the burial in Mexico.

Need For Visas

Please pray for the Lord to guide us in the process of acquiring visas for
Bro. Abraham and his wife. There are changes in government here and even recent changes
in the last few weeks concerning the Ministry of the Interior that governs the legal processes
of Churches and religions in Colombia. We have a lawyer looking into what we must do.

Busy With Many Things

| was able to have several therapies to help me strengthen some
weak muscles. Thank the Lord, the residual cancer in my neck is stable and not growing. The
doctor wants another evaluation of it in six months. Please pray we will find grace before
God and man as we enter another year of renting the building the Church is now in.

Timothy In PCC

We thank the Lord for being able to take Timothy to PCC near the end of
August to help him move in. Please continue to pray for Hannah and her husband Josh.
Please pray for our' health and safety. As always, thank you for your' faithful prayers and

giving.
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